Hampshire & IOW Boxing Association
Minutes of the Hampshire & IOW ABA Executive Committee Meeting held via Zoom on
Friday 7th October 2022 at 7.00pm

Participating

Chairman – P Vince, Secretary – A Pritchard, Treasurer M Pritchard, Ken Charman, M Robinson, Mark Davies, Mike Voisey, Jamie Wheatley, Lou Stamp, Simon Veal, Mick Vince.

Item 1 , - Apologies were received from Avoen Perryman and Steve Barnes

Item 2, - Minutes from the meeting held on 12th June 2022.

These minutes having previously been circulated were reviewed.

It was proposed by Mick Vince and seconded by Lou Stamp as a true record.

This was accepted without dissent.

Item 3, - Matters arising from these minutes.
No matters arising were raised.

Item 4, - Correspondence.

a. From Hampshire
Ken Charman advised he wanted to step back from the SCABA and Hampshire minute taking and updating the Hampshire website.

Ken was thanked by the secretary for his many years of service to amateur boxing but in particular to Southern Counties and to the Hampshire & IoW ABA. This was echoed by everyone in attendance 

Martin Robinson volunteered to take over the updating of the Hampshire website.

Eastleigh ABC

A member from a group that calls themselves “Friends of Eastleigh ABC” had written to the secretary informing him of their dissatisfaction of how the club was being run

The secretary had spoken to Peter Vince and this would be taken off line if there was anything that could be done to help
Andrew Moore

Andrew Moore has returned to Gym01 and Portsmouth University are under new management.  All competitive boxers are registered at HOP until Portsmouth University get their new facilities.  They are not competing until they are registered.
b. From Southern Counties.

Safeguarding

There is a new safeguarding document going live on EB website, but it has not been sent out to regions.  This is a formal document to complete for safeguarding issues. 

The secretary offered his help to complete the form should anyone have any difficulties with the new document

Officials Courses

Really pushing official’s courses.  We are desperately short of officials and supervisors.  The recent courses were poorly attended. Course fees are non-refundable as we still must pay for venue and to deliver the course despite the numbers in attendance. OIC course have been a disappointment as EB promised a course at the end of April/September.  A new course has been signed off, all interested will be contacted.

Medicals

Allocated £500 for medicals – Not sure if Avoen will organise medical clinics like in previous years? I will arrange clinics mid-way through the season if demand is there  
Item 5, - Treasurer’s report.

The Treasurer had previously circulated an 8-page report.  The main points of interests were reported.

We started the 2022/2023 season with an opening balance of £13,960.23CR in the Current Account and have accrued affiliation and permit payments bringing the total balance to £15,620.18 CR, giving us a profit of £1,659.95 
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CR. Our Reserve Account accrued small interest payments of £3.33 bringing the total balance to £7,699.61 CR. Total balance of Current and Reserve Accounts combined total £23,319.79 CR. 

We still have affiliation payments outstanding from Clubs for this Season. This is something that needs to be addressed as a matter of urgency and is a concern. However, all show permit fees have been received for shows booked this Season. We are still having problems with Clubs making payments received via BACS into the Hampshire & IOW account, as Clubs are still not detailing their Club name clearly when making payments. This makes it impossible to allocate those funds correctly. Clubs have also paid money into the Southern Counties Account instead of Hampshire by mistake.

The Chairman asked about registration problems that were discussed at the previous Southern Counties meeting.  The Chairman wanted to have a zoom call organised with the Treasurer, Secretary, and the Registrar.

The Chairman and Ken Charman thanked the Treasurer for her excellent presentation.

Item6, - Hampshire & IOW Training Squad. 

There was no report.

Item 7, - R & J report.

Mark Davies enquired about the progress of officials in the division as the last two seasons have been very difficult. The secretary advised the region is working hard to recruit and is hopeful the next course will be well represented by Hampshire volunteers.

The Secretary suggested Hampshire R&J getting involved with Geoff Cannell JNR with a view to sharing good practise and helping with appointments and that Geoff Cannell was going to get together with all R&Js for SCABA and divisions via zoom so they can report back to Hampshire/Divisions.

Item 8, - Any other business.

Mark Davies:

Suggested that coaches are ringing too late of an evening. It is reasonable to ask that coaches do not call late into the evening 

The Chairman suggested Coaches use sensible office hours when wanting information. This was agreed

Lou Stamp:

Advised that Frank O’Donnell is very ill.  On Tuesday he will probably be back in St Wilfred Hospice.  The family are asking about surgery.  He has good days and bad days, but he can hardly talk now.  Lou Stamp says as soon as he hears anything he will report back to the Division.  The Secretary says he will ring Frank.

The Chairman:

The Chairman thanked and appreciated clubs hosting shows and thanked the officials who have been attending.  The clubs have been looking after the officials very well.

The Chairman & Secretary:

The Chairman said there will be a change of date for the AGM.  The Secretary said that SCABA are bringing forward their AGM, therefore the Divisions should be planning their AGMs before SCABA.  May 2022 SCABA will have their AGM.  That will mean the Divisions are looking at the end of April.  The Treasurer will consolidate the Accounts in April.  The Secretary will keep everyone posted on this as dates are confirmed 
Item 9, - Date and time of next Executive meeting.

The next meeting will take place via Zoom on Thursday 8th December 2022

With no further business to discuss the Chairman thanked everyone in attendance and closed the meeting at 8.20pm
